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USDA 
~ 


Unltod Statos 
Oepartmenl ol 
Agriculture 


Office of the Secretary 
Washington, DC 20250 


November 1, 2023 


THE HONORABLE JEFF MERKLEY 
Chairman  
Senate Committee on Appropriations 
Subcommittee on Interior, Environment, 
and Related Agencies 
United States Senate 
125 Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC  20510 


Dear Chairman Merkley: 


This letter transmits the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s Forest Service response to the 
Committee’s request, in House Report 117-400, to consider the feasibility of establishing a pilot 
program to combat salt cedar and Russian olive trees in the West. The report shall detail the 
parameters of a potential pilot program, including how the program would be scientifically based 
and take a watershed approach; performance metrics to track species removed annually; costs to 
support the program over seven fiscal years; the uniform policies and procedures to transparently 
carry out supporting grants; and plans to collaborate with local stakeholders and identify high-
priority areas. As part of this report, the Forest Service should consider how a pilot program 
could build on and enhance existing Forest Service efforts for controlling salt cedar and Russian 
olive trees. 


After 45 days from the date of the transmittal to Congress, this report will be posted to the 
Forest Service website at: https://www.fs.usda.gov/about-agency/budget-performance. 


If you have any questions, please have a member of your staff contact the Office of 
Congressional Relations at (202) 720–7095. A similar letter is being sent to Ranking Member 
Lisa Murkowski. 


Sincerely, 


THOMAS J. VILSACK 
Secretary 


Enclosure 


An Equal Opportunity Employer 



https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fs.usda.gov%2Fabout-agency%2Fbudget-performance&data=05%7C01%7Ckathleen.theisen%40usda.gov%7C88ceb48021054c8d726308dba8105851%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C1%7C0%7C638288560374947246%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=OUyucKEYYFCsoxSBS8yWcoRNZjjR30puUS0Q8zQqTTw%3D&reserved=0
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		CHARLES MELTON












 
 


  


 


 
 


   
  


 
 


   
 


  


  
 


 


 


  
 


 


   
  


     
  


 


 


   
 


 


USDA 
~ 


Unltod Statos 
Oepartmenl ol 
Agriculture 


Office of the Secretary 
Washington, DC 20250 


November 1, 2023 


THE HONORABLE LISA MURKOWSKI 
Ranking Member 
Senate Committee on Appropriations 
Subcommittee on Interior, Environment, 
and Related Agencies 
United States Senate 
131 Dirksen Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC  20510 


Dear Ranking Member Murkowski: 


This letter transmits the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s Forest Service response to the 
Committee’s request, in House Report 117-400, to consider the feasibility of establishing a pilot 
program to combat salt cedar and Russian olive trees in the West. The report shall detail the 
parameters of a potential pilot program, including how the program would be scientifically based 
and take a watershed approach; performance metrics to track species removed annually; costs to 
support the program over seven fiscal years; the uniform policies and procedures to transparently 
carry out supporting grants; and plans to collaborate with local stakeholders and identify high-
priority areas. As part of this report, the Forest Service should consider how a pilot program 
could build on and enhance existing Forest Service efforts for controlling salt cedar and Russian 
olive trees. 


After 45 days from the date of the transmittal to Congress, this report will be posted to the 
Forest Service website at: https://www.fs.usda.gov/about-agency/budget-performance. 


If you have any questions, please have a member of your staff contact the Office of 
Congressional Relations at (202) 720–7095. A similar letter is being sent to Chairman 
Jeff Merkley. 


Sincerely, 


THOMAS J. VILSACK 
Secretary 


Enclosure 


An Equal Opportunity Employer 



https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fs.usda.gov%2Fabout-agency%2Fbudget-performance&data=05%7C01%7Ckathleen.theisen%40usda.gov%7C88ceb48021054c8d726308dba8105851%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C1%7C0%7C638288560374947246%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=OUyucKEYYFCsoxSBS8yWcoRNZjjR30puUS0Q8zQqTTw%3D&reserved=0
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		CHARLES MELTON












 
 


  


 


 
 


  
  


  
 


 
 


 


  
 


 


 


  
 


 


   
  


     
  


 


 


   
 


  


USDA 
~ 


Unltod Statos 
Oepartmenl ol 
Agriculture 


Office of the Secretary 
Washington, DC 20250 


November 1, 2023 


THE HONORABLE CHELLIE PINGREE 
Ranking Member 
House Committee on Appropriations 
Subcommittee on Interior, Environment, 
and Related Agencies 
House of Representatives 
2007 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 


Dear Ranking Member Pingree: 


This letter transmits the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s Forest Service response to the 
Committee’s request, in House Report 117-400, to consider the feasibility of establishing a pilot 
program to combat salt cedar and Russian olive trees in the West. The report shall detail the 
parameters of a potential pilot program, including how the program would be scientifically based 
and take a watershed approach; performance metrics to track species removed annually; costs to 
support the program over seven fiscal years; the uniform policies and procedures to transparently 
carry out supporting grants; and plans to collaborate with local stakeholders and identify high-
priority areas. As part of this report, the Forest Service should consider how a pilot program 
could build on and enhance existing Forest Service efforts for controlling salt cedar and Russian 
olive trees. 


After 45 days from the date of the transmittal to Congress, this report will be posted to the 
Forest Service website at: https://www.fs.usda.gov/about-agency/budget-performance. 


If you have any questions, please have a member of your staff contact the Office of 
Congressional Relations at (202) 720–7095. A similar letter is being sent to Chairman 
Mike Simpson. 


Sincerely, 


THOMAS J. VILSACK 
Secretary 


Enclosure 


An Equal Opportunity Employer 



https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fs.usda.gov%2Fabout-agency%2Fbudget-performance&data=05%7C01%7Ckathleen.theisen%40usda.gov%7C88ceb48021054c8d726308dba8105851%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C1%7C0%7C638288560374947246%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=OUyucKEYYFCsoxSBS8yWcoRNZjjR30puUS0Q8zQqTTw%3D&reserved=0
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		CHARLES MELTON












 
 


  


 


 
 


   


  
 


 
 


 


  
 


 


 


  
 


 


   
  


     
 


 


 


   
 


  


USDA 
~ 


Unltod Statos 
Oepartmenl ol 
Agriculture 


Office of the Secretary 
Washington, DC 20250 


November 1, 2023 


THE HONORABLE MIKE SIMPSON 
Chairman  
House Committee on Appropriations 
Subcommittee on Interior, Environment, 
and Related Agencies 
House of Representatives 
2007 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC  20515 


Dear Chairman Simpson: 


This letter transmits the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s Forest Service response to the 
Committee’s request, in House Report 117-400, to consider the feasibility of establishing a pilot 
program to combat salt cedar and Russian olive trees in the West. The report shall detail the 
parameters of a potential pilot program, including how the program would be scientifically based 
and take a watershed approach; performance metrics to track species removed annually; costs to 
support the program over seven fiscal years; the uniform policies and procedures to transparently 
carry out supporting grants; and plans to collaborate with local stakeholders and identify high-
priority areas. As part of this report, the Forest Service should consider how a pilot program 
could build on and enhance existing Forest Service efforts for controlling salt cedar and Russian 
olive trees. 


After 45 days from the date of the transmittal to Congress, this report will be posted to the 
Forest Service website at: https://www.fs.usda.gov/about-agency/budget-performance. 


If you have any questions, please have a member of your staff contact the Office of 
Congressional Relations at (202) 720–7095. A similar letter is being sent to Ranking Member 
Chellie Pingree. 


Sincerely, 


THOMAS J. VILSACK 
Secretary 


Enclosure 


An Equal Opportunity Employer 



https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fs.usda.gov%2Fabout-agency%2Fbudget-performance&data=05%7C01%7Ckathleen.theisen%40usda.gov%7C88ceb48021054c8d726308dba8105851%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C1%7C0%7C638288560374947246%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=OUyucKEYYFCsoxSBS8yWcoRNZjjR30puUS0Q8zQqTTw%3D&reserved=0
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		CHARLES MELTON









